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 May – June 2024 
Dear Praying Brethren, 

We hope this update finds you all doing well. By the Ɵme you receive this leƩer, we will have celebrated two years 
of being in Spain! It is incredible to look back and see all the Lord has done to get us to the field, keep us here, and help 
us establish our family and home here. While all the credit goes to Him, He has undoubtedly used your faithful prayers 
and generous support to care for us in Catalonia, Spain. 

The past two months have quickly flown by, and it is difficult to believe we are already past the halfway mark of 
2024. First, thank you for your conƟnued prayers regarding Anna's pregnancy. All is well with both mom and baby, and 
they are in good health. We are eagerly anƟcipaƟng the arrival of our liƩle girl, with the surgery scheduled for August 5. 
As menƟoned in our previous leƩer, the baby will have to be delivered via C-secƟon, and we earnestly covet your prayers 
for a healthy and safe delivery. We also ask that you pray for Anna’s recovery aŌer the operaƟon, as the process is slow 
and oŌen painful. Thankfully, my mom will be coming to stay with us to help for the first couple of weeks aŌer the baby 
arrives, and we look forward to spending Ɵme with her. It has been over two years since we have seen her. 

We have excellent news about Rosa, the wife of Pastor Moises. As menƟoned in our previous leƩer, she has been 
undergoing treatment for breast cancer since April, and her recent scan showed no tumors present! This means that the 
chemotherapy is working and is the best result possible. We praise the Lord for His mercy on her and ask for your 
conƟnued prayers for healing and strength, as there is sƟll a long road ahead for Bro. Moises and Sis. Rosa. 

Another praise to report is that the church has been able to purchase the locaƟon they have been renƟng! This 
significant step began over a year ago and is a testament to the Lord's provision and the church's growth. Even though we 
have been with them for only two years, seeing the Lord’s hand throughout the situaƟon has been a blessing. We are 
excited to be able to celebrate this milestone with them and pray that it will enable us to remain a firm and consistent 
light to the people of Castellar del Vallès and the surrounding towns. 

In May, we enjoyed a visit from a brother from our home church in Pensacola, FL. Bro. Mark brought some tracts, 
books, and other things that are difficult to get here. We enjoyed a good Ɵme of fellowship and had the opportunity to do 
some sightseeing together. His visit greatly encouraged us, and we are thankful for the resources he provided and the 
chance to show him both the beauƟful sights of our field and the spiritual darkness here. Please pray for him that the Lord 
will guide and direct his steps. 

The Lord conƟnues to answer your prayers and open doors for witnessing and conversaƟons with those around us. 
The following people, whose names have been withheld for privacy, desperately need your prayers for salvaƟon: Mr. A & 
Mrs. E, Mr. N & Mrs. L, and Mr. J. These are souls for which Christ died, and they are why you pray for and support our 
family. Thank you for doing so, and please conƟnue to pray without ceasing for these precious souls. 

In closing, we want to express our hearƞelt graƟtude for your faithful prayers, support, and love. Your generosity 
and encouragement sustain us, and we are conƟnually amazed at how the Lord uses your giŌs to meet our needs.  

 
In His Service,  

 
JusƟn, Anna, Catalina, & Justus Pizzo 


